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RE:                 Changes to 18-19 and 19-20 Verification Requirements
Dear School Owners and Financial Aid Personnel, 
RGM MEMO JANUARY 9, 2019

An Electronic Announcement was posted this morning, regarding changes made to 2018-2019 and 2019-2020 Verification Requirements. These changes were made for students and families that are having difficulty obtaining documentation needed to verify their FAFSA/ISIR information. They are providing institutions flexibility in their verification procedures. The flexibilities are effective beginning with date of the publication of the Electronic Announcement, which is today, January 9, 2019, and changes apply to both 2018-2019 and 2019-2020 processing cycles. 

Institutions may accept as acceptable documentation a signed copy of the 2016 or 2017 income tax return, as applicable, that the tax filer submitted to the IRS or other tax authorities to verify FAFSA/ISIR income and tax return information. The Department reminds schools that tax account information obtained from the IRS through the IRS Data Retrieval Tool has not been changed and a transcript from the IRS or other tax authorities continues to be acceptable documentation. 
For the Verification of Nonfiling—Individuals are still required to obtain verification on nonfiling (VNF) from the IRS or other tax authorities. However, if the individual is unable to obtain VNF from the IRS or other tax authorities and, based upon the institution’s determination of good-faith effort, institutions may accept for independent students and parents of dependent students who did not file and are not required to file an income tax return for the applicable tax year—
· A signed statement certifying that the individual attempted to obtain the VNF from the IRS or other tax authorities and was unable to obtain the required documentation; and 
· Has not filed and is not required to file a 2016 or 2017 income tax return, and a listing of the sources of any 2016 or 2017 income earned by the individual from work and the amount of income from each source; and 

· A copy of IRS form W-2, or an equivalent document, for each source of 2016 or 2017 employment income received by the individual. 

Please note that a dependent student who is a nontax filer, is still excluded from the verification requirement to provide confirmation on nontax-filing.
Please read the Electronic Announcement carefully and make sure you understand it, so that you gather all documents required for verification. The announcement also provided more information regarding extension filers.  We have included the link to the Electronic Announcement below. 
Please copy and paste link to your browser:

https://ifap.ed.gov/eannouncements/010919Chngsto1819and1920VerificationReq.html
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